
STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING  

THE IMPOSITION OF A ROAD TABLE ON A CERTAIN LENGTH OF THE B2039 

OCKHAM ROAD SOUTH, EAST HORSLEY  

During the last financial year there have been a number of additional new requests 

for the introduction of a road table in certain roads, one of which was on Ockham 

Road South. As a result of an Infrastructure Delivery and Transportation Working 

Group meeting, held in March 2021, it was agreed to include this traffic calming 

measure in the current road safety schemes programme. 

There have been several personal injury collisions in recent years on Ockham Road 

South near its junction with Forest Road. Some drivers travelling on the road in a 

northerly direction towards the village centre, do not slow down at the Forest Road 

bend and junction. The sign on the island at the Ockham Road South and Forest 

Road junction has been damaged several times. 

A request for traffic calming measures in Ockham Road South was requested by the 

East Horsley Parish Council and some residents. The SCC Road Safety Team has 

also highlighted the safety issue at this junction.  

The installation of a road table on Ockham Road South will reduce the speed of 

vehicles travelling in the vicinity of the bend and the Forest Road junction. 

The above proposal will be advertised in the local press (The Surrey Advertiser). 

County and Borough Councillors, Parish Council, stakeholders and the police will be 

consulted. 

 


